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June 24, 2025 

The Honorable Wade Crowfoot 
Secretary, California Natural Resources Agency 
1416 Ninth Street, Suite 1311 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Director Charlton H. Bonham 
California Department of Fish and Wildlife 
1416 Ninth Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Subject: Request for Inclusion of Lassen County in CDFW Summer Strike Team to 
Combat Wolf-Livestock Depredation 

Dear Secretary Crowfoot and Director Bonham, 

On behalf of the Lassen County Board of Supervisors, we respectfully and urgently request that 
Lassen County be included in the California Department of Fish and Wildlife’s (CDFW) recently 
announced Summer Strike Team initiative to address increasing livestock depredation caused by 
grey wolves in Lassen and surrounding counties. 

 The CDWF announced June 9, 2025, formation of a strike team in partnership with local and 
federal agencies to provide “round the clock” support for livestock producers experiencing 
frequent conflict with wolves, among other program benefits, in the Sierra Valley and Siskiyou 
County. Despite partnering with our neighboring counties, Plumas and Sierra, Lassen County, 
was not made part of this effort, a gross oversight on behalf of CDFW.  

Lassen County is experiencing a growing number of confirmed and suspected wolf depredation 
incidents, posing an escalating threat to our livestock producers and rural communities. The 
presence of multiple wolf packs in and around Lassen County, including longstanding and newly 
established packs, has significantly impacted ranching operations and the broader agricultural 
economy of our region. This also presents substantial emotional and financial stress to our 
constituents whose livelihoods are at stake. 

Given the immediate and ongoing challenges, we urge the Department to deploy all available 
resources, including, but not limited to, inclusion in newly formed CDFW Strike Team’s focused 
efforts, to support mitigation strategies, improve response times, and expand technical assistance 
and compensation programs for affected producers. 

The County is open, and has attempted to, collaborate with the Department and the Natural 
Resources Agency to implement and take the necessary measures to mitigate the damages that 
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producers are incurring, and will continue incur, with the rapidly increasing wolf population. 
Including Lassen County in the Strike Team initiative would be a significant and much-needed 
step toward ensuring proactive and equitable support for Lassen County. 

We appreciate your attention to this critical issue. Please do not hesitate to contact us for further 
information or coordination. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Tom Neely  
Chairman, Lassen County Board of Supervisors 
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